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Report of the VP Finance, AUS Council October 19th
SNAX:
SNAX reported a loss of (day of report) last year and that is worrying as, given inflation an increase in the minimum wage and an increase in rent, operations are going to continue resulting in losses which is not sustainable and so prices will have to be raised. The manager, assistant manager and I have already started looking at what changes need to be made in terms of prices/products.

AUDIT:

The audit was successful! (Woot woot) and pending a couple of adjustments, the audited financial statements of the society will be available by the end of the month. Added bonus: significantly cheaper than last year! 

Budgets:

Barring a couple of departments, final budgets were not submitted by the end of last year. This makes my job of calculating rollovers incredibly difficult as the numbers needed for those calculations are not available and have to be dug up. Given that this has to be done for 28 departments, it takes (and wastes) a lot of my, the bookkeeper’s and the assistants time. Allocations themselves have been calculated and are tentative (subject to change if a department has run a deficit) and something I am looking to do, as a result of this, is having departmental rollovers contingent upon final budgets (to be received in the last two months of the winter semester.
Cash Reserves:

There was a lot of cash leftover in the safe from last fiscal year. This isn’t good because:

1. Easier to mishandle/lose.

2. Less safe (haha).
3. Makes accounting for revenues more difficult as they’ve been received but not recorded.

Between last week and today, the bookkeeper, Mia, and I have moved all of that to our bank account and I have devised a system making cash deposits more streamlined in order to avoid this problem going forward. (more frequent deposits, less liquidity etc) 
Workstudy:

A couple of hiccups in terms of getting reimbursed from last year have been resolved, new applications for this year have been made and I am looking to have a more formalized agreement in writing with workstudy so that same issue doesn’t repeat itself.
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